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As I write these lines, the climate between medical
specialists and the Quebec government is unsettled
at best. Imposed negotiations are under way to

reopen the 2010-2015 agreement. Having taken a firm
stand on returning to a balanced budget, the government,
it seems, expects medical specialists to cooperate. Will we
succeed in finding common ground or will the heavy hand
of a special law be brought to bear on us? By the time you
read these lines, you will know the answer…

For the Association des médecins rhumatologues du Québec
(AMRQ), this turn of events threatens years of hard work to build
a solid and relevant economic foundation for Quebec’s rheuma-
tologists. We are determined to fight to keep these gains in the
hope that they can serve as leverage for other provincial 
associations in the upcoming rounds of negotiations.

Happily the charm and appeal of rheumatology far out-
weigh economic concerns. In the past eight years, our work-
force has grown more than 40%, and our training programs
for rheumatologists are moving ahead at full speed. In

October 2013, I enthusiastically assumed the role of associa-
tion president, a role that my distinguished colleague 
Dr. Denis Choquette filled with such panache for five years.
We are all grateful for his dedication and achievements.
Thank you, Denis!

At the AMRQ, the suggestion box is always open and we
are currently working on a promising project for all
Canadian rheumatologists aimed at organizing and opti-
mizing rheumatology practice. This is a long-term 
project, but results need to be achieved quickly. An efficient
and organized practice will ensure a modern and rewarding
environment for rheumatologists.

I invite you to visit our website for a look at what we are
up to: www.rhumatologie.org, and practice your French a little!

Frédéric Morin, MD
President, 
Association des médecins rhumatologues du Québec 
Montreal, Quebec

The AMRQ: Turbulent Times in Quebec…
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WAR Secrets
By John M. Esdaile, MD, MPH, FRCPC

This year’s Western Alliance of Rheumatology
(WAR) meeting was held to extraordinary acclaim,
with Dr. Manny Ferreira in attendance. Given 

the nature of a WAR meeting no photographs can be 
provided. 
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1. Expand Your Knowledge. 
This year promises an agenda full of didactic talks and 
interactive workshops, excellent keynote speakers, and a
plethora of other sessions to broaden your understanding.

2. Solve Mysteries. 
Think you can stump your colleagues? Submit your videos,
pictures, or descriptions to www.fluidsurveys.com/s/pearls_cases/

and see if your puzzling case baffles the audience.

3. Acquire Pearls. 
New this year, a session on Clinical Pearls allows
participants to submit short, practical medical tips to 
solve everyday clinical problems. These patient-centered
observations will be shared amongst your colleagues.
Submit yours now at www.fluidsurveys.com/s/pearls_cases/. 
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